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Dear Friends of Our Ministry, 
 
Eccl. 3:14:  “I know that, whatsoever God doeth, it shall be for ever: nothing can be put to it,  
nor any thing taken from it: and God doeth it that men should fear before Him.”  What a 
verse!  Just think that Solomon wrote that great truth!  Thank you for making this verse a 
reality in our lives through your praying, giving, and loving of us.  We now move into our 
46th year as an extension of your ministry. 
 
In April, we preached a Mission’s Revival in Boomer, WV.  It was a sweet time of fellow- 
ship and blessing.  Then, we traveled over to Milford, OH and visited with our daughter and 
her family.  Paul, my son-in-law, is Director of Communications for the Master Club Head- 
quarters.  This is a tremendous youth ministry for kindergarten—sixth grade.  Norma and I 
traveled to eastern Kentucky in the Prestonsburg area.  On a Wednesday night, we visited 
the little mountain church where I was called to the mission field 54 years ago.  I had not 
been there since the time I was called, so it was a very emotional visit for me.  Three people 
were present at the service that were there with me 54 years ago.  What a blessing!!!  I also 
preached in my home church and in the annual mission’s conference for Grace Baptist 
Church, Newport, NC.  I preached the first night of the conference.  Grace Baptist is the 
home of FBN Radio Network. 
 
In May, a service that was planned for that month had to be moved to September.  We did 
have the joy of preaching the closing Sunday of Calvary Baptist’s Missions Conference in 
New Bern, NC.  Calvary is where the founder of World Wide New Testament Baptist 
Missions is the pastor.  We had a little extra time to catch up on much needed building and 
repairs here at home. 
 
June was a very busy month!!  We closed out the missions conference at our home church 
and made our way to Florida.  We visited our supporting church in Palm Bay, FL, Faith 
Baptist Church.  What a great time of fellowship and blessing with those dear folks.  It is a 
growing work and a very active church body in their various outreaches.  Then, on Monday, 
we headed for Memorial Baptist Church in Ocala, FL for our Mission Family Week.  The 
preaching, food, fellowship, and hospitality were just a foretaste of Heaven.  We got to see 
Pastor Isamo Welles from Pohnpei and reminisce about old times.  He and his wife, Esther, 
are very dear folks. 
 
We need your prayers for August, as it will be rather busy.  We will tell you all about July in 
our next prayer letter.  Pray for souls, commitments, and support for those on the deputation 
trail.  Gabe and Susan Eiben are desperately needed to replace the Arthurs in Pohnpei.   
 
Yours in His Service, 
Dalton & Norma Heath 
John 3:30 & Col. 1:18b 


